
 
 

01244 455288  www.christletonprimaryschool.co.uk 
 

admin@christletonprimary.cheshire.sch.uk  @christletonpri 

 
 

                                                                                                                                               

Christleton Primary School  
Quarry Lane  

Christleton 

Chester 

CH3 7AY 

01244 455288 

 

 

                                                                                                   Friday 10th June 2022 
 

 

Dear Parents / Carers  

Class Photographs 

A reminder that the children will have having their class 

photograph taken on Monday 13th June. Please can we 

request that all children attend school in their full school 

uniform with a jumper or cardigan.   

Year 6 Conway Residential Evening 

On Tuesday 14th we will be holding an information evening for the upcoming 

Conway residential trip (20th-22nd June 2022). The evening is an 

opportunity for parents to receive information and ask any 

questions they may have about the trip. It will be in the Year 6 

classroom and start at 17:00.   

Health Week  

Firstly, a big thank you to all the parents, carers, grandparents and relatives who 

were able to come into school during our Sports Days and Team Sports day. It 

was lovely to return to some form of normality and have the encouragement 

for the children – your presence in school has been greatly missed.   

We hope that the week was enjoyable for your children and they not only 

learned about the importance of keeping healthy, but also 

what they need to do to live a healthy life. We hope that the 

week also gave the children an opportunity to try out 

something new and maybe learn a new skill.  

Thank you also to the teachers who planned activities during the 

week to engage the children and focus them on health and wellbeing. A big 

thank you also to our PE and Sport lead, Mrs Williams, who coordinated the 

week and secured the external providers used.  

 

 

 

13th – 17th June 2022            

Assessment week 

13th June 2022          

Class photographs 

20th – 22th June 2022            

Year 6 Conway Centre 

residential trip 

22nd June 2022            

School health – 

Reception and Yr. 6 

measurements  

25th June 2022            

Christleton Fete on the 

school field 

1st July 2022               

Year 3 sleep over 

7th July 2022               

Year 6 taster day at 

Christleton High School 

8th July 2022               

Move up day  

18th July 2022               

Pupil reports sent out.  

21st July 2022            

INSET day 

22nd July 2022            

INSET day 
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Staffing 

As we have moved into the final half term of the year, we would like to make you aware of some staffing 

changes taking place between now and September.  

The following staff will be leaving the school before next year.  

Miss Kingshott Miss Appleton Mrs Mealing Mrs Watkins 
 

We would like to thank all of the above for their hard work and commitment to the school during their 

time. We wish them well with their new roles.  

Over the past few months, we have been working to appoint the best possible candidates to replace these 

staff members. We are pleased to announce that we have appointed Mrs Roz Bingham as our SENDCO 

from September and Miss Helen Burns to replace Miss Appleton. Both candidates offer vast experience, 

skills and aptitude in their roles. We are still in the process of recruiting for Mrs Watkins. If you know 

anyone who may be interested, please let them know! 

For our newly appointed staff, the induction and handover process has already started. In the case of Miss 

Burns, who will have a class responsibility, she will also be attending to teach her new class before the 

summer break on our move up day. We look forward to welcoming them into the school community.   

Teachers and classes for September 2022. 

Please see below for the information regarding which teacher will be teaching which year group in 

September.  

EYFS S. King  

Year One K. Stokes (0.6) M. Boyd (0.4) 

Year Two  N. Hughes (0.6) S. Barnes (0.4) 

Year Three E. Shepherd  

Year Four P. Williams   

Year Five J. Shaw (0.8) R. Bingham (0.2) 

Year Six H. Burns   

 

SENDCO R. Bingham (0.4)  

 

 

Move up day  

We have planned to have a move up day on Friday 8th July. On this day your child will be taught by the 

teacher they will be having in September. Children should come into school via their normal classroom. The 

children will be registered then moved to their new classroom and teacher. This is a fantastic opportunity 

for the children and teacher to get to know each other prior to the autumn term.  
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Sport 

Inter Schools Girls Cricket Tournament 

Well done to Izzy, Bronwyn, Olivia, Charlie, Charlotte, Martha, Penny, Charlotte and Georgia who 

took part and won the Inter Schools Girls’ Cricket Tournament on Wednesday. They represented 

the school fantastically well and it was lovely to see the impact of the cricket coaching that has 

been taking place in school recently. Thank you to those staff and parents who supported the 

event. 

Chester Schools Sports Partnership Dynamo Cricket 

Well done to Ethan, William, Jake, Oliver, Dylan, Seth, Jake, Charlie, Jordan and Akash who 

took part and won the Chester Schools Sports Partnership Dynamo Cricket tournament this 

Thursday. All of the children played fantastically well in changeable weather conditions. 

Thank you again to those staff and parents who supported the event.  

In winning both events, the children will now progress to the county finals, a huge achievement! 

 

 

PTA 

Your School Lottery 

The PTA has set up Your School Lottery. This fundraising initiative is popular with many schools 

and each ticket raised provides funds for the school. It is really easy to sign up, just click on 

the link below and search for the school. Any support you are able to offer would be very 

gratefully received.  

   Click:       https://www.yourschoollottery.co.uk/play 

                                 Search for:         Christleton Primary School Association 

 

Easy Fundraising 

A reminder that you can continue to support the school through the Easy 

Fundraising site. Easyfundraising turns your everyday online shopping into free 

donations to the school.  

To sign up please follow the link below.  

 

https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/cpsachester/ 
 

Kind regards,  

                   

https://www.yourschoollottery.co.uk/play
https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/cpsachester/
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Recent Letters  

Theme Method  Recipients Date 

Inter Schools Girls’ Cricket Tournament   Spider  Selected children 06.06.22 

CSSP Dynamo Cricket Tournament  Spider  Selected children  07.06.22 

Year 6 Conway Information Evening  Spider  Year 6 Parents  06.06.22 
 

Please note, all newsletters can be found on the school website for easy access. 

https://www.christletonprimaryschool.co.uk/page/newsletters/105526 

https://www.christletonprimaryschool.co.uk/page/newsletters/105526

